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December 20, 2023 

CARP Statement on the Finance Ministers Meeting and the Unity of the CPP

The Canadian Association of Retired persons (CARP) applauds that the federal government and all provincial territorial Ministers of Finance recently met to discuss the unity of the Canada Pension Plan (CPP) and its importance to all Canadians. 

We understand that the next step is a study of how much of the worth of the CPP that the province of Alberta could potentially transition to their own plan - we feel this is the wrong move for Canadians, particularly older Canadians. 

The only path and the one we should take: we should be defending, at all costs, the unity of the CPP for this generation and every generation to come.

The money in the CPP belongs to all Canadians who have invested their money in it.  The funds in the CPP do not belong to any level of government!  

The provincial and federal governments are only the stewards of those funds. No province has the moral right to take that money.  If they wish to set up their own pension plan, they can do so but must start from scratch.   

In a time of polarization and politicization of institutions which should never be politicized, the CPP and other institutions of deep value to our nation are at risk.  Creating carve outs or pathways out presents the beginning of the end of a pension fund that is the envy of many in the world. 

We stand for a united CPP and believe that the federal government should aggressively pursue measures to ensure the unity of the CPP is first and foremost what is studied, not carve outs or options to exit and fragment a nation protecting and building entity.  

Bill VanGorder
Chief Operating Officer and Chief Policy Officer 
VanGorder@CARP.ca
 902 999 3572 (cell)

The Canadian Association of Retired Persons (CARP) is a national, non-partisan, non-profit organization that advocates for financial security and improved health care for Canadians as we age. With 225,000 members and 25 chapters across Canada, CARP plays an active role in the creation of policy and legislation that impacts older Canadians. CARP advocates on behalf of older Canadians with all levels of government and collaborates with other organizations on health, ageism, housing, and financial issues. 
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